In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- Today is the Last Day to Pick Up W-2 Forms
- · Undergraduate Students Financial Aid Deadline 3/15/13
- · Smoking Policy Reminder
- · Student Teaching Application Deadline for 2013 Fall Semester

General Announcements

- What's My Leadership Fingerprint?
- Student Senate Meeting Agenda 1/30/2013
- · Study Abroad ISEP Info Session
- · International Randall Chair in Sculpture: Ben Woodeson
- Norovirus
- Friday Night Hikes
- · Argentina in June
- · Tax Returns Prepared for Free
- · Davis Gym Service Day!
- · Herrick Library Upcoming Spring Events!
- Norovirus
- · Chinese New Year Celebration Best wishes
- · Institute for Cultural Unity Seeks Student Employees!
- · Becky Prophet and Zachary Mazejka are 2013 Spirit of Service Award Winners!
- Weight Watchers Needs You!
- · Internship & Summer Job Fair
- · Swain Discount Rates for Faculty/Staff, Students
- Online Web Request Form and Web Standards
- · Sarasota Event at Ringling Museum of Art
- · NYC Young Alumni Event at the Brooklyn Bowl

What's Happening?

More Events...

| TODAY | TOMORROW | FRIDAY |
|---|---|--|
| 5:30 What's My Leadership Fingerprint? | 10:00 Red Cross Blood Drive 12:00 Weight Watchers Class | 12:30 Come Get Your Picture Taken at the Wellness Center |
| | 12:10 Bergren Forum: Chase Angier 'Shifting Landscapes' | 1:00 Brian Brooks' Open Master Dance Class |
| | 5:15 Study Abroad ISEP Info Session | 3:30 Grad Student Welcome Back Mixer |
| | 5:30 Hispanic/Latino & Native Students Focus Group | 6:00 2/1/13 M/W Basketball HOME vs. Houghton - 6 & 8pm |

6:30 International Randall Chair: Ben Woodeson

Toga Party! AU Basketball vs. Houghton College

Today is the Last Day to Pick Up W-2 Forms

Today is the last day 2012 W-2 forms will be available to be picked up in the Business Office in Carnegie Hall.

**All W-2 forms not picked up today will be mailed to the home address on file on Thursday, Jan. 31.

Please bring photo ID with you. If you would like a third party to pick up your form, you must send written permission allowing the Business Office to release your W2 to them.

If you have any questions, contact the Payroll Office by e-mail payroll@alfred.edu.

Submitted by: Kathy Costello

back to top Send Email Reminder

Undergraduate Students - Financial Aid Deadline 3/15/13

IMPORTANT: MARCH 15, 2013 IS THE DEADLINE FOR FILING THE 2013-14 ALFRED UNIVERSITY FINANCIAL AID APPLICATION AND THE FREE APPLICATION FOR FEDERAL STUDENT AID (FAFSA).

If you will be an undergraduate student at AU for the 2013-14 academic year and do not have these documents, please stop by the Financial Aid Office to pick them up. We are located in Alumni Hall and are open 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m., Monday - Friday.

Submitted by: Elena Wallace

back to top Send Email Reminder

Smoking Policy Reminder

It is Alfred University's policy to comply with all sections of the NYS Clean Indoor Air Act, therefore, smoking is prohibited in all University buildings, fire escapes, outdoor sporting events, and during oncampus outdoor activities/events.

Smoking is also prohibited within 25 feet of all building entrances, open windows, and outdoor air ventilation intakes. This includes extinguishing smoking paraphernalia prior to coming within the 25 foot radius of doors, entrances and open windows.

Thank you for your cooperation by using the appropriate receptacle to safely extinguish your materials.

Submitted by: Cherise Haase

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Teaching Application Deadline for 2013 Fall Semester

If you are planning to Student Teach in the fall semester of 2013 you need to fill out and submit a Student Teaching Application to the Division of Education by Friday, Feb. 1, 2013.

Applications have been distributed by faculty and are also available at the Division Secretary's office, 333 Myers Hall.

Submitted by: Cathy Allen

back to top Send Email Reminder

What's My Leadership Fingerprint?

Just like every person on the planet, leadership is practiced in unique and personalized ways. What's your special style of leadership and how do you leave your mark?

Find out @ the JLC!

Date: Wednesday, Jan. 30

Time: 5:30 P.M.

Location: Judson Leadership Center

Submitted by: Heather Folts

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Senate Meeting Agenda 1/30/2013

Student Senate meeting agenda attached

Attachment: SenateAgenda1-30.doc

Submitted by: Student Senate

back to top Send Email Reminder

Study Abroad ISEP Info Session

Study Abroad is affordable! Please come to Perlman Hall, Room 112, on Thursday, Jan. 31, 2013, at 5:15 and find out how you can go abroad. ISEP has 144 international unviersities in its consortium, so there are many possible study abroad locations.

This info session will cover funding, finding the best program, how to apply. Deadline to study abroad through ISEP is Feb. 15, 2013. See you on Thursday.

Submitted by: Susan Wellington

back to top Send Email Reminder

International Randall Chair in Sculpture: Ben Woodeson

Date: Thursday, Jan. 31

Time: 6:30 P.M.

Location: Nevins Theater Cost to Attend: Free

Sponsored By: Sculpture/Dimensional Studies

Sculptor Ben Woodeson talks about his work as an artist and lecturer. He is known for making confrontational and often deliberately dangerous sculptures in a variety of materials in private and public spaces.

Woodeson was educated in Glasgow, and now lives and works out of London, England. He has exhibited in numerous international exhibitions, biennales and participates in symposiums and residencies worldwide.

We are pleased to welcome him to Alfred as the International Randall Chair in Sculpture.

To view his work please visit: http://www.woodeson.co.uk...

Submitted by: Shelly Grant

back to top Send Email Reminder

Norovirus

There have been cases of the Norovirus at local ERs. The Norovirus is a virus that causes irritation of the stomach and intestines and generally presents as vomiting and diarrhea. Symptoms of the virus will continue for several days but you should notice gradual improvements.

If you feel like you have the Norovirus:

For the first 8-12 hours drink only clear liquids (water, Gatorade, apple juice, 7-up, etc. After that, begin bland foods (bananas, plain rice, applesauce, toast, mashed potatoes, etc) Wait until you feel well for 24 hours before trying spicy/greasy foods or any dairy products

Do Not:

Use over-the-counter medication to stop the diarrhea, unless told by your doctor or Health Services or

Drink beverages with caffeine or ingest dairy during this illness

Call your doctor if you experience any of the following:

Increase of constant pain Inability to retain fluids Continuously high fever Decreased urination

Red or black bowel movements

Confusion, unusual sleepiness or drowsiness Abdominal pain that remains in just one area

Submitted by: Amber Hardy

back to top Send Email Reminder

Friday Night Hikes

Friday Night Hikes will continue through the spring semester. We will be meeting this Friday (as we will every Friday) to hike the Pine Hill trails - approximately three (3) miles.

- -When: Every Friday at 6 p.m.
- -Where: We will meet on the 1st floor of the Powell Campus Center near the mail room

If needed, we typically have a limited supply of snowshoes provided by the Forest People. If you have your own snowshoes and there's decent snow coverage, please bring them with you.

Hope you can join us.

Submitted by: Mark McFadden

back to top Send Email Reminder

Argentina in June

Want to go to Argentina this June? Good News... there is still time to sign up!

For information contact Professor Erin Redmond this week.

Phone 871-2882

Email redmond@alfred.edu

Submitted by: Michele Gaffney

back to top Send Email Reminder

Tax Returns Prepared for Free

Visit the Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) site at Alfred University and have your tax return prepared and filed for free by an IRS-certified volunteer preparer.

As part of their career development, our MBA-Accounting candidates are running a VITA site this year. VITA is an IRS program designed to help low and moderate-income taxpayers complete their annual tax returns at no cost. The program's original concept was to provide local taxpayers with free tax return preparation by accounting students.

To set up an appointment, simply dial " $2\,1\,1$ " on your telephone. (Dialing 211 will connect you with a United Way representative who will make your appointment.)

VITA headquarters is in Seidlin Hall, Room 016 Tax work will take place Thursdays only, 5-7 p.m. beginning Feb. 7, 2013, and ending March 7,

For more information, or if you have any trouble setting up an appointment, please email the Alfred University VITA site at **bamberg@alfred.edu**.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Davis Gym Service Day!

Alfred Defensive Boxing with RA Jon and other clubs will be using Saturday, Feb. 2nd, 2013 from Noon-4 p.m. to wash the walls, clear storage rooms, and take out the trash of Davis Gym to try and make Davis Gym as nice as us students can!

If you want to help out feel free to come on down!

Submitted by: Defensive Boxing Club

back to top Send Email Reminder

Herrick Library Upcoming Spring Events!

Please mark your calendars and join us at the Herrick Library for these exciting upcoming events!

Feb.2 @ 8p.m. - MOVIE NIGHT ("Groundhog Day") @ the Book End Lounge.

Feb. 15 @ 8 p.m. - TEAM TRIVIA @ the Book End Lounge.

March 23 @ 8 p.m. - MOVIE NIGHT (Anime Night - "Ponyo and Princess Mononoke") @ the Book End Lounge.

April 6 @ 8 p.m. - TEAM TRIVIA @ the Book End Lounge.

May 9 @ 8 p.m. - MASSAGE & THERAPY DOG NIGHT @ the Book End Lounge.

Submitted by: Jennifer Baker

back to top Send Email Reminder

Norovirus

There have been cases of the Norovirus at local ERs. The Norovirus is a virus that causes irritation of the stomach and intestines and generally presents as vomiting and diarrhea. Symptoms of the virus will continue for several days but you should notice gradual improvements.

If you feel like you have the Norovirus:

For the first 8-12 hours drink only clear liquids (water, Gatorade, apple juice, 7-up, etc. After that, begin bland foods (bananas, plain rice, applesauce, toast, mashed potatoes, etc.)

Wait until you feel well for 24 hours before trying spicy/greasy foods or any dairy products.

PLEASE REMAIN IN YOUR ROOM TO ASSIST WITH CONTAINING THE VIRUS. CONTACT YOUR PROFESSORS TO BE EXCUSED FROM CLASS, HEALTH SERVICES CAN ASSIST WITH THIS IF NEEDED. CONTACT DINING SERVICES TO REQUEST A MEAL-TO-GO THAT YOUR FRIENDS CAN PICK UP FOR YOU WITH YOUR STUDENT ID.

Do Not:

Use over-the-counter medication to stop the diarrhea, unless told by your doctor or Health Services or

Drink beverages with caffeine or ingest dairy during this illness

Call Health Services if you experience any of the following: Increase of constant pain

Inability to retain fluids

Continuously high fever

Decreased urination

Decreased urination

Red or black bowel movements

Confusion, unusual sleepiness or drowsiness

Abdominal pain that remains in just one area

If you have any questions please call Health Services at 607-871-2400.

Submitted by: Amber Hardy

back to top Send Email Reminder

Chinese New Year Celebration - Best wishes

Confucius Institute is going to celebrate the Chinese New Year from 5 to 8 p.m. on Feb. 9, Saturday at Susan Howell Hall.

Interactive activities including writing down New Year's Best wishes, paper cutting, and finding your Chinese Zodiacs will start at 5 p.m. Authentic Chinese food will served at 6 pm.

It is a free event and please join us to celebrate the most important holiday in China.

Submitted by: Jing Zhu

back to top Send Email Reminder

Institute for Cultural Unity Seeks Student Employees!

The Institute for Cultural Unity (ICU) is looking for enthusiastic and motivated students to become Institute Coordinators.

The Institute for Cultural Unity is a resource center that develops self-awareness and respect for others through the sharing of experiences and cultures. The ICU is located on the 1st floor of the Powell Campus Center. Institute Coordinators will be responsible for:

- * communication on behalf of the Institute for Cultural Unity (including talking with tour groups, networking with alumni, welcoming students to the space, and using social media communications with members).
- * acting as peer educators (including attending trainings, leading training, performing conflict mediation, and building a resource library).
- * managing the facilities (including reservations, ensuring cleanliness of spaces, and preparing spaces for events).

To apply, please fill out the attached application and return via email to **icu@alfred.edu** or deliver it to the Institute for Cultural Unity on the 1st floor of the Powell Campus Center.

All applications must be returned by Friday, Feb. 1. Group interviews will be scheduled between 10 a.m. and noon on Saturday, Feb. 9. Applicants are encouraged to attend the first ICU training on Friday, Feb. 8 from 3-5 p.m.

Link: Questions? Please e-mail us!

Attachment: Institute Coordinator Application

Submitted by: Craig Arno

back to top Send Email Reminder

Becky Prophet and Zachary Mazejka are 2013 Spirit of Service Award Winners!

We would like to congratulate Becky Prophet (Theatre Faculty) and Zachary Mazejka (Student) on winning the 2013 Spirit of Service Award!

Other nominations from Alfred University were Faculty Members Robyn Goodman, Nancy Furlong, and Wes Bentz, and Students Autumn McLain, Casey Duncan, and Shane Farnum.

Nominees and Award Winners were announced at the 3rd Annual Celebration of Service on Jan. 24. The Celebration is a part of Dream Week, a collaborative effort with Alfred State College to honor the life and service of Martin Luther King, Jr.

The Spirit of Service Award recognizes Students, Faculty, and Staff from Alfred University and Alfred State College, as well as Community Members, who demonstrate a strong commitment to serving others. This award is intended to honor people who are actively living out the principles that Martin

Luther King, Jr. stood for, including: equality, social justice, community, and service.

Award winners from Alfred State College are Sandra Dennison (Auxiliary Campus Enterprises and Services, Inc.) and Leslie (Pheonix) Teagarden (Student). Other ASC nominations included Faculty/Staff Members Mark Payne, Melvin Chambliss, and Debra Mayes, and the Brothers of Pi Rho Zeta (Students).

The Community Award went to Jeanne Hyland, owner of Hair Care. Bob Amico was also nominated.

Congratulations to all nominees and winners; we thank you for your selfless service to the community.

Submitted by: Jessica Jennings

back to top Send Email Reminder

Weight Watchers Needs You!

The Alfred Weight Watchers class, conducted weekly on Thursdays at noon, in Alfred State College's Orvis Activities Center Conference Room (lounge on main floor) needs at least 3 new members by the end of this week (Feb. 1) in order to continue.

If you have been thinking about joining, now is the time. Please contact Beth Turner at **TURNEREA@alfredstate.edu** or 607.587.4080.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Internship & Summer Job Fair

The Internship & Summer Job Fair, hosted by the Career Development Center, will take place on Friday, Feb. 15, 2013 from noon-2 p.m. in the Powell Campus Center Knight Club.

Over 40 companies are expected to be represented, recruiting all majors. To see a current list of companies which will be represented, please visit the CDC website at **www.alfred.edu/cdc** and click on events.

Bring the postcard that you receive in the mail to enter a raffle to win 1 of 6 VISA giftcards or an AU sweatshirt!

Submitted by: Jill Crandall

back to top Send Email Reminder

Swain Discount Rates for Faculty/Staff, Students

Swain is extending discounted rates for Alfred University Faculty, Staff and their families plus AU Students. University employees and their families and AU students may ski at Swain Resort any day after 3 p.m. at reduced rates.

In order to participate in the program please register with Judith Green. Discounted rates available through the ski season.

Questions may be addressed to Judith Green at jgreen@alfred.edu or 607.871.2966

See attachment for 2012-13 rates.

Attachment: Swain_Form.doc

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Online Web Request Form and Web Standards

In order to insure that requests for new web pages or changes to existing pages are directed to the appropriate individuals and handled in a timely manner, please use our online request form. Please refer to our updated Web Standards, at http://our.alfred.edu/web..., for any questions.

This is the only request format that will be accepted. If you have questions regarding the form or its use please contact Webmaster, Judy Linza, at x2727 or e-mail **webmaster@alfred.edu**.

Link: Online Web Request Form

Submitted by: Judy Linza

back to top Send Email Reminder

Sarasota Event at Ringling Museum of Art

Please join President Edmondson and his spouse, Dr. Laura Greyson, for an evening of fun at the Circus Museum Backyard, located in the John and Mable Ringling Museum of Art, Sarasota, FL, at 6 p.m. on March 2, 2013.

You will enjoy a wine and cheese reception during which you can take a self-guided tour through the attached Circus Museum. A buffet dinner and comments from President Edmondson will follow the reception.

The cost is \$20 for adults and \$10 for anyone under 18.

Please RSVP by 2/22/13: Email: alumni@alfred.edu Phone: 607-871-2144

Online: www.alfred.edu/alumni/reg...

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

NYC Young Alumni Event at the Brooklyn Bowl

Alfred University Young Alumni please join us for an afternoon of fun as the Center for Student Involvement shares some exciting AU initiatives, including the award-winning Drawn to Diversity program and the newly created Institute for Cultural Unity (AU's new multicultural program).

Noon-2 p.m. Saturday, March 9, 2013 at:

61 Wythe Ave. Brooklyn, NY 11211 \$15 per person, \$10 for those under 18 Includes one hour shared lane time, shoe rental, and refreshments.

Space is limited to first 100 to register!

RSVP by 2/25/13:

Online: www.alfred.edu/alumni/reg...

Phone: 607-871-2144 Email: alumni@alfred.edu

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews